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Lisa G. 
Good afternoon 
I am your CT Alateen Coordinator. 
During the pandemic we continue to hold 8 Alateen meetings via zoom. Not every meeting is on zoom. The Alateen sponsors are guiding the Alateen’s to our online meetings and keeping in contact to the best of their abilities. We have a great group of AMIAS/sponsors and they go above and beyond when it comes to keeping Alateen’s in communication. 
We are in the process of Re-certification for AMIAS and sponsors. If you are a district representative and have not gotten your districts sponsors forms returned to Miguel C., the Area Alateen Process Person please get with the AMIAS in your district to complete these forms. 
The CT AFG website has my email: alateen@ctalanon.org  listed in order to help newcomers attend meetings. For the safety and behavioral policies and procedures Alateen zoom information cannot be posted on the website. We have had a number of communications and have been able to help newcomers attend Alateen zoom meetings. 
I would like to speak to you on that links of service with Alateen service. Within the Gratitude in Working Clothes the responsibility of coordinating Alateen speakers for events from anniversaries to outside entity events falls to myself the Alateen coordinator. I work with the AMIAS/Sponsors to find the best fit for the event taking into account a teens program and their sponsors knowledge of their readiness to speak. It is important to follow the links of service in any service position. I take this responsibility seriously and am grateful and honored to coordinate our special Alateen speakers. 
An Alateen is not to be contacted directly to speak at any event. We need to follow the links of service through the Alateen Coordinator and the sponsors. The area has tasked me with this responsibility. 
Grateful in service
Respectfully submitted
Lisa G. 

